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Front Cover:
Cadgwith was well prepared for Storm Eunice: Fishing boats all
safely tucked away and Gig Club storm boards in place. In the

event, the storm arrived a little later than expected, missing high
tide, and Cadgwith survived intact.

Photo by Greg Bartlem

D���� ��� ��� D����
Alternate Wed Recycling: 9th and 23rd March
Alternate Mon Garden Waste Collection 14th and 28th March
Every 4 weeks Mobile Library: Glebe Place 10.25am - 10.5am. 2nd, 28th March
1st Sunday Kennack Sands Beach Clean 6th March
Most Mondays Quiz at the Pavilion from 8pm, Bar opens 7pm
2nd Tuesday Book Club at the Rec 1 - 3pm - 8th March
4th Tuesday Village Hall Monthly Quiz - 22nd March
Every Thursday Village Hall Market from 9.30 - 11.30am
2nd Wednesday Parish Council Meeting, 7pm - 9th March
Every Friday Fish & Chip Van at the Rec 5pm onward
Every Fri& Sat Pavilion bar open. 5pm onward
M����
19 March Spring Show, Village Hall. 2.30pm
A������ D����
8 April End of Spring Term
17 April Easter Sunday
2-5 June Queen’s Platinum Jubilee/May Bank Holiday extended weekend
7 August Ruan Minor Vintage Rally, Treveddon Farm, gates open 11am
5 November Fireworks at the Rec
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Building Maintenance
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G A Z E T T E C O N T A C T S

Co-Editor Moira Hurst 01326 290257 graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
Linden Lea, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JL

Co-Editor: Sally Watts 01326 291395 graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
Bryher House, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JT

Treasurer: Peter Martin 01326 290566 pjanddlm@gmail.com
14 Ledra Close, Cadgwith. Helston. TR12 7LD

Printing: Parish Magazine Printing. 01288 341617
Advertising: Co Editor or Peter Martin, as above
Distribution: David Gascoigne 01326 290536 janndave43@hotmail.com
Subscriptions £17.50 per annum

Judith Green 01326 290118 judith@treleague.net
Over the Counter Sales: Peter Martin, as above

The Gazette is a not-for-profit publication and is created and distributed by volunteers.

A D V E R T I S I N G
Advertising in the Gazette is a great
way of reaching everyone in the
Parish, and further afield. Approx. 590
copies are distributed every month
and the rates are reasonable!
A ¼ page is £5 in black&white, a ½
page £8 for b&w, £11 for colour, and
a full page is £15 for b&w, £20 for
colour, per issue, with 10 issues per
year. A 10% discount is available if
you pay for 10 issues in advance.
For more information, please contact

the Editors

C O N T R I B U T I O N S
Please send contributions to the Editors’
email address shown below. Paper contri-
butions can be put in the Gazette Box at
Ruan Minor Stores. The deadline is the
18th of the month prior to publication.
Articles may need to be split over more than
one issue, and might be edited.
Views and opinions expressed in submitted
articles and letters are not necessarily those
of the Editorial Team and Committee. The
Editor reserves the right to alter submis-
sions for length and/ or diplomacy.

See us online at www.cadgwith.com
and on Facebook “Grade Ruan Gazette”

D I S T R I B U T O R S
Cadgwith Tess Crockett
Cadgwith South John Fallows
Chapel Terrace Val Jane
Glebe Place Mark Outten
Grade Paul Penrose
Gwendreath Nick Whittle
Higher Moor Judith Heather
Kuggar Haydn Mitchell
Ledra Close Vicky and Max McClarity
Long Moor Jill Thomas
Mundy’s Field Babs Hughes
Out Farms/Predannack Diana Martin
Penhale Jane Trethowan
Poltesco Jeff Lee
Prazegooth Glynis Jordan
Ruan Major Chris Hunt
St Ruan Margaret Coates
Treal Claire Goddard
Treleague Cross The Green family
Trelugga/Tresadder Tanya Strike
Village Centre Janet Gascoigne
All houses (including holiday lets) and busi-
nesses in the parish should receive a free
copy of the Gazette. If you are not receiv-
ing yours, please either speak to the per-
son who delivers to your area, or contact
David Gascoigne on 01326 290536.
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Noticeboard
Welcome to the March issue of the
Gazette. It’s the first in Volume 36. Who
would have thought when the Gazette
first appeared in 1987 that it would still
be going in 2022?

Many of you will remember Robbie and
Denise Wilson who lived at The Haven
for many years, running a successful
B&B. They moved to Devoran a few
years ago to be nearer family. Denise
had not been in the best of health re-
cently and sadly she passed away in
late January.
Sad news also about the death of
Revd. Nigel Fry who used to visit Cadg-
with frequently, with his wife Jan and
dog Jack. Jan died some years ago,
and I don’t think Nigel had been down
since, but those who knew him will
have fond memories of his wit and
gentle manner.

After a final appeal last month for a vo-
lunteer to distribute the Gazette in
Treal, Claire Goddard kindly came for-
ward. We are especially grateful to her
as she doesn’t even live in Treal. Thank
you Claire, your help is appreciated.

Moira Hurst

Happy Birthday in March to: Matilda
Phillips, Mark Outten, Juliet Edwards, Paddy
Alfrey-Cryan, Jake Woodley, Toby Goddard,
Jane Vowles (a big 0!), Norma Gossip,
Peggy Thompson, David Rogers, Jessica
Bennett, Tilly Alfrey-Cryan, Jake Scolding,
Jamma Phillips, Kyra Tonks, Jenny
Scolding, Mel Downing, Treve Harry, Terry
Stephens, Bruce Jane, Paul Collins, Bertie
L-B, Sheila Collins, Brian Brown, Sophie
Rose J, Deborah Stephens

Saint ruan
200 club

Save your beautiful
11th century Church

Information:
Sheila Stephens

sheilatheelf@gmail.com
Tel: 07878 970269

JANUARY DRAW WINNER
Richard Wood
Ticket No. 80

Richard kindly donated his prize
back to the Church

Macmillan Cancer Support
The Macmillan Support Line is available for you if you require
general information about cancer, emotional or financial support.
It’s open 7 days a week from 8am till 8pm on 0808 808 00 00.
Please note that the Macmillan Support Line team don't have
access to your medical records.
The Macmillan website has information about cancer and details
of the offer of support available. Look up www.macmillan.org.uk
as it has a wealth of information about cancer.
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WHAT’S GOING ON ATTHEVILLAGE HALL?
Following the easing of lock down measures the committee have the following
information about use of the Village Hall whilst abiding by Covid 19 safety
guidelines.

SHORTMAT BOWLS - LET US KNOW!

Please let us know if you are interested in coming to Short Mat Bowls - we
would like to make it a fun activity for the whole family. Contact Maggie Weaver
on 01326 290980.

THE THURSDAY MARKET andMONTHLY QUIZ

The Thursday market is now open subject to restrictions. We look forward
to seeing you there! Refreshments are being served as usual including the
famous Bacon Sarnie!
The Monthly Quiz is also back. BYO refreshments as usual, we will no
longer be serving teas and coffees in the break.

WEDNESDAY EVENING PILATES and SAM JANE FITNESS
Pilates Classes continue to take place and numbers are increasing. We are
pleased that Sam Jane is also using the Hall for her fitness classes on a
Tuesday and a Thursday.

SNOOKERROOM

The Snooker Room is operating with two players at any time. Please check
the Village Hall Facebook Page in case the situation changes. All members
who paid last year will have their membership carried forward for this year.
Any new members are very welcome and should contact the Treasurer Jan
Halliday for details of how to pay at jan_halliday@ btinternet.com.

Strict sanitisation protocols will need to be followed to enable safe use for
all. Details are subject to change at any time if further restrictions are

either enforced or lifted.

To get further information, please telephone Liz Outten on
01326 290910 or visit Ruan Minor Village Hall’s Facebook Page

Reg.Charity No. 225626

RUANMINOR
VILLAGE HALL



77

What ’ s On
Breaking News

Do come along for our first

"Evergreen"
get together on

Wednesday March 16th from 2.00 ‘til 4.00pm
in the Pavilion for tea and a chat.

Looking forward to seeing you there.
We will give you a warm welcome
Any queries Nicki Jose 290073

WHYNOT GIVE IT ATRY!

Ruan Minor Afternoon Book Club
Next Meeting will be

1.00 – 3.00 p.m. 8th March at
The Pavilion

£1 entrance fee – Tea and Coffee Available
Bring a book to swap

Discussion of February Book Choice
Contact Mary Keeley by Facebook Messenger or
marykeeley@hotmail.co.uk Tel:01326 290008
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Pendle Funeral Services
For a caring and dignified personal service
Prepayment Funeral Plans accepted

Tony and Dee Richards

FUNERAL HOME
The Firs, St Johns

Helston TR13 8HN
Tel: 01326 573080

Farthings, St Keverne
Helston TR12 6NS
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What’s On - cont.
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City & Guilds NVQ 1, NVQ 2, NVQ3

Unisex
All services:

Cuts, perm, blow-dry, set, colour, etc.
Rebecca Langdon

07799 898003

Mobile Hairdresser

9am-5pmWeekdays 9am-1pmWednesday 10am-1pm Saturday

Over 60 display models
including

A����
H�����
S�����

T��� � C������
P������
Y�����

at unbeatable
prices

Closed
All Day Sunday

Glass
Supplied
and Fitted

KUGGAR STOVES (01326) 573643
St John’s Business Park, Helston

www.kuggar-stoves.co.uk
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YOUR COMMUNITY NEEDS YOU!
THE PARISH COUNCILANNOUNCE

THE QUEEN’S
PLATINUM JUBILEE

BIG TEA
CANYOU HELP?

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO HELP
PLAN, PREPARE, ORGANISE, SET UP, BAKE,

SERVE, DECORATE and ENJOY
IFYOUWOULD LIKE TO BE INVOLVED IN

THIS HISTORIC CELEBRATION

PLEASE CONTACT:
MARYKEELEY

Call or Text: 07554 242755
marykeeley@hotmail.co.uk
orANGELAAGUTTER on

01326 290128
harrydavy100@gmail.com,
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A NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN -
FOR GRADE-RUAN ?

Every year dozens of Planning Applica�ons are made within the Par-
ish of Grade-Ruan. In addi�on there are individual consulta�ons and
'Pre-Applica�ons' about development, Appeals about decisions, and
the inevitable Enforcement cases about 'uncontrolled development'.
The number of applica�ons is steadily increasing.

The Parish Council are
a 'Consultee' and can
respond to and rep-
resent the local com-
munity, but the final
decisions rest with
Cornwall Council,
which in turn is
guided by adopted
policies.

One way that local communi�es like ours can have more leverage and
influence is to adopt a Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP)
which would effec�vely be an adopted local policy wri�en by us,
here.

Unlike the Parish Plan document we produced in 2002, an NDP would
have real legal weight and would create new planning laws specific to
our parish which developers and the planning authority must follow.
NDPs can prevent building on specific greenfield areas, can insist
upon principal occupancy for new houses (i.e. refuse building second
homes), can set rules for affordable and local needs housing and can
set se�lement boundaries to prevent sprawl.

Cont....



13

Neighbourhood Development Plan, cont.

The Parish Council are keen to submit to Cornwall Council a statement
iden�fying the Parish of Grade-Ruan as a designated area wishing to
start wri�ng an NDP.

Developing a Plan is not within the remit of the Parish Council, al-
though they will make the ini�al applica�on to get started. There
needs to be a separate 'Steering Group' for what is a long process of
local consulta�on about what we do and don't want – so we can
choose the right kind of development in the right places.

There is an open mee�ng on Wednesday 23rd March at 7pm in the
Chapel mee�ng room, Ruan Minor. If the future of our area interests
you and you feel you may wish to contribute, please come along; or
please write to the Clerk to the Parish Council with any comments and
expressions of interest. clerk@grpc.org.uk



You could own a holiday lodge here and simply get
away from the hustle and bustle of everyday life as
often as you like for 11 months of the year.

We offer a large range of lodges by Swift, Willerby,
Atlas, ABI and Pemberton with a 25 year site licence.

For more details just call 01326 240301 or email us at
enquiries@franchis.co.uk

Why not pop in and take a look around - you’ll find
us off the A3083 Helston to Lizard road (TR12 7AZ)

www.holidaylodgesforsalecornwall.co.uk

‘The Meadow’
at Franchis Holidays

Just 14 holiday lodges situated in a meadow edged by
mature trees and sloping down to a woodland stream.



In the Postbag
From Audrey Hewi�

Wishing my brother Hedley Rowe a very happy
80th birthday on 28th March.

He lived with his parents Ewart and Hilary Rowe at Treved-
don Farm, and went to Ruan Minor School, until the family
moved to Wadebridge, North Cornwall in December 1953.

He’s married to Shirley and they have two daughters Jo-
hannah and Elizabeth, two sons-in-law and four Grandchil-
dren. His leisure time is spent in the garden and greenhouse,
and watching his favourite team Manchester City play foot-
ball.

The photos below show him when he was at school and as he
is now.



16

The Lizard Peninsula Heritage Trust
Our aims for the Lizard:
• Promote recognition of and pride in the special qualities of the Peninsula;
• Seek the conservation of architectural, natural and historic features, in order

to preserve and enhance the Peninsula's character and local distinctiveness;
• Promote particularly high standards of planning, architecture and land

management, appropriate to the area's environmental importance;
• Educate and interest the public on all aspects of the Peninsula's environment

and history.

For more information, go to http://www.lizardpeninsulaheritagetrust.org.uk
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THE HANDY CARPENTER
Stuart Bristow

Email: bristowstuart@hotmail.com. Tel: 07909 790178 / 01326 290640
Based in Ruan Minor

My name is Stuart and I am a qualified carpenter 20 years experience of
carpentry and the building industry in general. I can help you with all manner
of jobs around the home from simply hanging a picture on a wall to installing
a fully fitted kitchen. I am fully insured. References available upon request. I
offer competitive hourly, half day and daily rates plus fixed price quotes for

larger projects.

Here are a few examples of what I could help you with:
1st fix and second fix carpentry.

Bespoke handmade kitchens and kitchen fitting
Built in wardrobes and shelving

Door hanging, lock fitting and window and door repairs
Room refurbishment

Stair cases and balustrades
Wood and laminate flooring

Garden fencing, decking and wood stores



19

Storm Eunice
Friday 18th February 2022

Above: Tree down in St. Ruan
[Photo by Andrew Fletcher]

Right: Stormy Seas
[Photo by Jake Scolding]

Below: Turnstones at Lizard Point
[Photo by Chris Hunt]

Bottom Left:
Lizard Point
[Photo by Chris

Hunt]

Below: Foam at
Poldhu

[Photo by Poldhu
Beach Cafe]
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Call or email Liam for a free quotation

07791540207 01326 290961
TreeServicesCornwall@gmail.com
www.TreeServicesCornwall.co.uk

� Complex / large tree removals
� Pruning
� Emergency call out 24/7
� Planting & aftercare

� Surveys, inspections & reports
� Firewood and mulch/woodchip
� Portable milling planks/beams
� Large hedge trimming

Fully insured, trained, experienced, local Tree Surgeon and Consultant

Fully qualified and
insured Dog
Behaviourist

Available for individual behaviour
modifica�on and training

All training is force free and reward
based

Individual puppy training courses
Residen�al training and behaviour

support
Following government guidelines for

social distancing
I specialise in helping anxious dogs,

rescue cases and dogs with separa�on
anxiety.

Phone: 01326 290341
Email: oldfieldjulie@aol.com
Website: www.cadgwithcanines.co.uk
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Vaccination in the 1950s
David Endean has sent in this fascinating and very relevant photograph of
people queuing for their polio inoculation. The van was in the playground of
the school in Ruan. The child coming out of the van was David’s mum,
Elizabeth. David thinks the photo was taken by Jeff Roberts, another Ruan
man who had a studio.

Are you looking for care or help at home?
I am a pleasant, well mannered, reliable and completely honest lady,
qualified HCA, with my own car available for accompanied shopping,

days out, companionship, cooking, household duties etc. within
The Lizard area.

Reasonable rates, references available.
Call: Veronique 07835 904286
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Recreation Ground News
See us on Facebook:

“Grade Ruan Recreation Ground”

I'm writing as the tail end of Storm Eunice
blows itself out! Fortunately, there has been
only minor damage at the Recreation Ground -
there're a couple of slates come adrift in the
gully above the changing room entrance (one
has been loose for a while!) but nothing else

that I can see, other than one of the ash-trays rescued from a
neighbour's garden! Repairs to the slates are in hand, and should be
sorted out by the time you read this.
Now half-way through the 6-Nations rugby, we have had a few busy
weekends. Also, we have been staying open later on Friday and
Saturday evenings, so after a relatively quiet December/January
things are picking up now. We've hosted our last darts match of the
season and, I think, there's one more euchre match to host. There
are no more league football matches scheduled now, but there will
probably be a couple of cup matches - so maybe we'll see some
"silverware" on the shelf soon?
There are a couple of other regular activities recently started - Mary
Keeley runs a monthly Book Club on the second Tuesday of each
month and Nicky Jose and Angela Agutter are organising an
Evergreen Club on Wednesday afternoons starting on 16th March.
Please contact the organisers for further details.
So, as we draw to the end of the Winter season we start planning for
our May Festival and looking ahead to the Summer! As you will have
probably noticed, the Late May Bank Holiday is actually in June this
year and includes the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations. Also we
have celebrations of our own as Jake and Emma are getting married
on the 3rd June. So, on the Recreation Ground, the weekend looks
like this:
1. Thursday 2nd June - nothing organised by us, but the Rec is
available if anyone wants to use it. We will probably open the bar
in the evening - unless that clashes with other organised events.

2. Friday 3rd June - Jake and Emma's wedding. This is a not a
"public" event.

3. Saturday 4th June - This is our "One-Day" May Festival. The bar
will be open and there will be live music in the afternoon and
evening. Sideshows, food, and other activities are being arranged
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- more information nearer to the date.
4. Sunday 5th June - Village Jubilee Celebrations, so nothing
organised by us.

Obviously this is still at an early stage of planning so the details may
change!
Also we are starting to look ahead to planning Summer events. The
plan is to book bands for a few Saturday evenings in July and August,
trying to avoid clashing with other events. Hopefully I will be able to
report dates and bands booked in next month's Gazette.
Oh, yes, talking of advance planning - our Firework Display is booked
for Saturday 5th November! Make a date in your diary!
We have a few projects on the go at the moment. We are still waiting
to get the kitchen sink relocated (back to where it was originally!) so
we can finally fit some new work surfaces and shelves. We are going
to fit short sections of fences and gates to close off the space behind
the Pavilion (it worries me when I see children running round the
back - there are unexpected steps and other hazards!). We will be
installing some low-level lights along the driveway, to make it safer
to walk in the dark evenings. We are hoping to fit some swing-doors
between the main room and the lobby in front of the toilets, and a
sight screen in the "gents" loo. Also, a couple of notice-boards inside
and a new sign-board by the main entrance (surprising how many
people say they don't know how to find us! Although, the new "bar
open/closed" sign helps). We have decided it's about time we got
some new chairs - the ones we have were all given to us (half from
Sea Acres and the rest from Mullion Golf Club) but they are looking
a bit shabby now. None of these projects are particularly expensive,
so no additional fund-raising is needed. A bigger project we are
starting to plan is the completion of the surfacing of the patio in front
of the Pavilion. We are also looking into covering it over with a
temporary or permanent awning, so we can use it as an enclosed
extension to the main bar for events in the Winter (or, indeed, all
year round) - this will be an expensive project, so we will be looking
for grant funding - but it's at a very early stage yet.
On the subject of projects - the Parish Council has kindly supplied a
couple of cycle hoops - so if you wish to come to the Rec by bicycle,
there is now somewhere secure to park them.
I think that's about all for the time being. many thanks for your
continuing support,
Mike Fleetwood, Secretary/Treasurer.
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CORNISH GARDENING
SERVICES

PAUL WILLIAMS
All general garden maintenance

Lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Light/heavy strimming
Pruning etc.
Basic DIY

Free quotations
Call Paul on:

Home: 01326 241960
Mobile: 07749 815358

ESP Installations
A friendly, reliable

(and now semi-retired)
electrician to help
with all small works:

⁕ new lights
⁕ extra sockets

⁕ electrical problems
⁕ PT Testing
⁕ BT wiring

Call or email me
to discuss your needs.

Ronnie Lingard
07751456160
01326 291228

r.lingard9@gmail.com
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Village Hall Quiz
25th January

What a great turn out for the quiz. After all the lockdowns
and restrictions, the teams where ready to test their know-
ledge in a very close quiz night. Five teams took part with
great anticipation.The eventual winners were
Just the Seven of Us on 60pts, followed by:
Fox and Hounds and The Three Degrees with 59pts
Scilly Old Fools 55pts
Jumblies 48½pts
Famous Five in 5th place with 45½pts.

Thank to you all for making the evening a great
success.

The quiz is held on the 4th Tuesday of each month. All
welcome.

Holiday co�age to let?
Cadgwith Cove Co�ages
is your local friendly professional
holiday property le�ng agency.

We offer:

● The most compe��ve commission rates around

● Excellent knowledge of the area

● An office team always on hand

● A desire to offer a good service to owners and visitors alike

Most of our visitors return year a�er year and so, if you have a holiday co�age, why
don’t you give us a call and we can give you informa�on and advice with no
obliga�on.

Debbie Collins
Tel: 01326 290162

e-mail: info@cadgwithcoveco�ages.co.uk
Website : www.cadgwithcoveco�ages.com
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How do we handle temptation? “I can resist everything but
temptation” – so said Irish poet and playwright, Oscar Wilde.
It’s a good quote to remember as we begin our Lenten

observance!
During Lent we remember Jesus’ experience in the

wilderness (Matthew 4:1-11), when ‘he was led by the Spirit ... to be
tempted by the devil.’ Temptation is a test of obedience: whether
we do things our way or God’s way. After 40 days of fasting Jesus
was tired, hungry and vulnerable. Like him, the Devil/Satan will
attack us at our most vulnerable moments, especially during these
past two years and this pandemic.

Satan’s first temptation was for Jesus to turn stones into
bread. Jesus’ ministry, though, was not about meeting his own
needs, but being nourished by God’s Word. ‘We do not live by
bread alone but by every word that comes from the mouth of God’
(Deuteronomy 8:3). Like Jesus, we are called to make God our
priority and trust Him completely.

Satan’s second temptation was for Jesus to put God to the
test. Yes, for sure, jumping off the Temple pinnacle would have
been a dramatic way for Jesus to gain popularity, but this is not
God’s way! ‘Do not put the Lord your God to the test.’
(Deuteronomy 6:16). We too need to learn this lesson!

The third temptation was for Jesus to worship Satan, so the
Devil took Jesus to a mountain to offer him worldly power. In
contrast, Jesus’ calling as the Messiah was to be marked by
suffering and honouring God. ‘Worship the Lord your God, and
serve Him only’ (Deuteronomy 6:13). This is often our experience in
living for God rather than worldly ‘idols’.

How to handle temptation? By letting Jesus stand with us in
our temptations. As we claim the promises of Scripture, we will find
strength in the power of the Spirit and the victory of the Cross.

‘If you look at the world, you’ll be distressed. If you look
within, you’ll be depressed. But if you look at Christ, you’ll be at
rest!’ (Corrie ten Boom; writer; 1892-1983).
Blessings
Revd Deirdre
deirdre.mackrill@btinternet.com
01326 281178

Rector’s Ramblings
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Contact details for St Ruan Church, St Grade Church and St Mary’s Church:

Churchwardens: Sheila Stephens 01326 290583; Mark Outten 01326 290910
For weddings, baptisms, funerals: Revd John Ough 01326 281079
For pastoral concerns: Revd Deirdre Mackrill 01326 281178

Church Services

Church of England Services
March
Wed 2nd Ash Wednesday

Holy Communion at St Wynwallow Church 10am
Holy Communion at St Keverne Church 7pm

Sun 6th Morning Prayer, St Ruan Church 11.15am
Sun 13th Holy Communion, St Ruan Church 9.30am
Sun 20th Family Service, St Ruan Church 11.15am
Sun 27th Holy Communion, St Ruan Church 9.30am

Methodist Services
Rev’d Diane Grice 01326 240200

dianegrice@btinternet.com
Sunday March 6th 11am - Sylvia Richards, Communion
Sunday March 13th 11am - Rev Diane Grice, United Service
Sunday March 20th 11am - Adrian Hendy
Sunday March 27th 11am - LCA

(service arranged by Chapel members)

Roman Catholic Mass Times
St Mary’s, Helston Sunday 9.30 a.m.

St Michael’s, Mullion Sunday 11.30 a.m.
And on Friday (weekly 10.00 a.m).

All masses are live-streamed on Facebook
“Catholics on the Lizard Peninsula”

And YouTube channel: St Mary’s Catholic Church, Helston
Priest in Residence Fr Paul Andrew Tel: 01326 312763

Mobile 07548654893 Email: frpaulandrew@live.comOther information can
be obtained at www.falmouthcatholicchurch.org.uk
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Picture Frames
Quality Bespoke Framing
for artwork, posters, prints,
sports shirts, canvas, maps,

photos & cross stitch

James Anderton
Trelawne
Churchtown, Mullion
HELSTON
TR12 7BT

07534 060 200
jamespictureframes@gmail.com

CADGWITH COVE INN, CADGWITH
Garry and Helen Holmes
01326 290513
garryandhelen@cadgwithcoveinn.co.uk
www.cadgwithcoveinn.com
Facebook: cadgwithcoveinn

DOG FRIENDLY.ONE NIGHTSTAYSWELCOME

Jayne and Roy Smith

01326 290343
info@chyheira.co.uk
www.chyheira.co.uk

WE ARE DOG FRIENDLY!

chyheira, ruan minor

L o c a l B & B A c c o m m o d a t i o n

Jayne and Roy Smith

01326 290343
info@chyheira.co.uk
www.chyheira.co.uk

chyheira, ruan minor

R H JANE & SONS LTD
Painters & Decorators
The Orchard, Cadgwith, TR12 7JU

Telephone:
01326 290464
01326 290700
07976 928663
07970 100480
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Time to get walking again!
At this time of year we start to think about the mud drying up and getting out to
walk in the beautiful English Countryside again, but where to find new and
interesting walks?
Walking in Cornwall https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/cornwall has hundreds
of walks to download and print, free, it also has books of walks, details of all the
walking groups in the county and much more. Whether you want to walk on your
own or with a group all the information is there in one place.
John Harris (the custodian of the website) said ‘There is so much walking
information on the web but it is difficult to find. Walking in Cornwall (part of the
Walking in England website – one for each county in England) has brought it
together in one place so whether you are walking from home, or away on holiday,
you will be able to find a walk suitable for you’.
With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of suitability for
pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a walk to enjoy.
So home or away, check out the websites and get walking!
John Harris
www.walkinginengland.co.uk
john@walkinginengland.co.uk
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“La Petite Boulangerie”
Artisan Bakery
St. Ruan, Ruan Minor TR12 7JS

We are only baking to order for the winter on Monday,
Wednesday and Friday. Please order the day before.

Either telephone 01326 290764
or e-mail ocklynge@aol.com

and we will have your order ready by 10:30 next
morning in the box outside our door.

Thank you for your support over the past year.
Full service will restart in the Spring.

Norbert Varga
Domestic Electrician

- Rewires, New Builds, Extensions

- Consumer Unit Upgrades

- Showers, Cookers, Heating

- Socket & Telephone points

- Internal / External lighting

- Testing & Inspecting

- Computer networking

- FREE QUOTATION

Tel: 01326 241 657
Mob: 07496 067 325

E-mail:
varga_norbert1984@yahoo.com
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If, historically, New Year has been the busiest of periods for the
lifeboats of the Lizard, then the month of March has, again
historically, been the busiest of months.

Carrying over 400 passengers and crew as well as 12,000 tons of
cargo valued at £400,000, the ss Suevic left Australia on 2nd

February 1907 bound for Liverpool. On the 17th March, as the ship
approached the Cornish coast, she became severely hindered by a
violent gale, extremely rough seas and dense fog. Seeing the
beam of the Lizard Lighthouse and thinking it was some 10 miles
distant, the captain powered ahead at full speed and ran aground on
the Maenheere Reef just off Lizard Point. After the engines were
shut down, flares were launched and the alarm raised, starting a
most incredible rescue operation that involved 4 lifeboats, lasted
over 16 hours and which saved the lives of 456 people. Everyone

on board the stricken vessel
(including 50 babies) were safely
brought to shore – an incredible
feat of skill, strength and
commitment indeed. The
Cadgwith Lifeboat, ‘Minnie Moon’
rescued 227 people, the Lizard
boat ‘Sir George Back’ saved
167, Coverack’s boat ‘Constance
Melanie’, 44 and the Porthleven
lifeboat, ‘John Frances Wright’
19. It was a truly remarkable
rescue operation and still ranks
as No. 1 in the RNLI’s all-time list
of lives saved in one ‘shout’.

On the 3rd March 1921, the (then)
new motorised Lizard Lifeboat,
‘RNLB Frederick H Pilley’, was
called for her first ‘Shout’ to assist

THE LIZARD LIFEBOAT
VISITOR CENTRE NEWS
By David Gascoigne, Visitor Centre Manager

Cont....

Karen Rosevear

Mobile Hairdresser
01326 241975
07814268433

LADIES AND GENTS

City & Guilds Qualified
service in the comfort of your own

home

Traditional & Creative
Cutting - Blow Dry/- Colouring -

Perming

Helston - Mullion - Ruan Minor -
Cadgwith - Lizard
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the Admiralty Drifter, ‘HMS Gloaming’. The vessel had run aground
on the ledges off Lizard Point at full speed and the resultant impact
threw those crew member who were asleep from their bunks to the
cabin floor. Rocket lines were fired from the cliffs but the distance
was too great and it was left to the lifeboat to rescue the entire ships
complement of 15 and take them to safety. Later in the morning, the
rescued crew members were taken out to their parent ship, ‘HMS
Pandora’ of the First Submarine Flotilla, which was on passage from
Pembroke to Portland.

A year later, on 13th March 1922, the ‘Frederick H Pilley’ launched
shortly before noon in response to an SOS message picked up by
the Land’s End Wireless Station. The coxswain was informed that
a vessel was in distress some 22 miles to the south and the lifeboat
launched into an easterly gale and very heavy seas. After two
hours of arduous searching, the lifeboat found the cargo steamship
‘Depute Henri Durre’ lying with a heavy list due to her cargo shifting
in the storm. The ship’s master asked the lifeboat to stand by but
ignored the coxswain’s advice to seek shelter and continued to
steam up the Channel, rolling dangerously. After a short period of
escorting the ship, the master just dismissed the lifeboat with a mere
wave of his hand!!

On the 27th March 1935, the Lizard Lifeboat, Watson Class ‘RNLB
DUKE OF YORK’, was tasked to support the French steam trawler
‘Le Vieux Tigre’ which was fishing out of Boulogne. The vessel had
become stranded at Bass Point in dense fog with her stern wedged
between rocks and the tide beginning to cover her. On arrival at the
scene, ‘RNLB DUKE OF YORK’ immediately took off 13 crew and
two dogs from the stricken trawler but 5 crew members would not
leave at that time. The lifeboat stood by throughout the night in
dense fog. When the five crew who had refused to leave finally
decided to put off in their own boat, the fog was so thick that they
were at once lost to view. After an extensive search, the lifeboat
found the boat, took the five crew aboard and returned to the
Polpeor Station at 0645 on the 28th March. By high water at 0900
that morning, the trawler was virtually submerged save for her
funnel and masts. Salvage was impossible and the vessel was a
complete loss with parts of her spread over a wide area of the sea
bed.

Cont....

The Lizard Lifeboat Visitor Centre News cont….
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ADMIRALTY ‘DRIFTER’ CLASS AT WORK HMS ‘PANDORA’ ON SUPPORT
DUTY

‘CARGO’ CLASS ‘DEPUTE HENRI
DURRE’

ss ‘SUEVIC’ AGROUND OFF LIZARD
POINT

These ‘Shouts’ are just a taster of the many March operational
launches that have taken place in past years.

DAVID GASCOIGNE
VISITOR CENTRE MANAGER

RNLB ‘DUKE OF YORK’ ON
EXERCISETHE HELPLESS ‘LE VIEUX TIGRE’

The Lizard Lifeboat Visitor Centre News cont….
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Friends of Kennack Sands
The Kennack Sands beach clean was held on Sunday 6th February. There
were 13 helpers altogether despite the wet and windy weather. Items
collected mainly consisted of cans and glass bottles discarded in
various places, some plastic/micro-plastics washed ashore, plus a fair
amount of dog mess, with some even painstakingly bagged up and thrown
into the bushes. Why? There are two bins provided for dog waste! Most
dog owners are caring, responsible individuals, but there are still some
people who do not clean up after their dog. Not only is dog fouling
deeply unpleasant, it can be dangerous especially on a beach where
children play and many surf or swim all year round. Contact with dog
excrement can cause toxocariasis which is a nasty infection that can
lead to dizziness, nausea, asthma, blindness or seizures. Please be a
responsible dog owner!
We also ask that those folks enjoying a drink at our lovely beach to
please be thoughtful and responsible by taking empty cans and bottles
home to recycle with household waste.

Beach cleans take place on the first Sunday of the month with
equipment provided. The next one will be on Sunday 6th March 2022
at 10am. All Welcome!
Anne Tryhorn
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RUAN MINOR FOOTBALL CLUB
See us on Facebook:

“Ruan Minor Football Club”

Photos by
Chris
Hunt
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The Friends of St Ruan and
St Grade Historic Church

Buildings

The Friends are trying to raise £100,000 to
repair the St. Grade Church roof to prevent water ingress damaging
the rest of the Church. Donations can be made via Just Giving and
that is also where you can Buy a Slate.

The Buy A Slate scheme is a unique opportunity to be part of the
restoration project. You can
also Sign A Slate but you
don't just have to sign your
name, you can write a
message, draw a picture or
remember a loved one on
the back of one of the new
slates. Here are a few
examples but let your
creativity take over, adults
and children alike!

Visit https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/StGradeAppeal
For details of how you can buy your slate.
If you want to take part but cannot write a slate in-person, no
problem. All you have to do is contact us with your message and
whatever else you would like on your slate which (within reason) will
be put onto a slate for you and we will email you a photo



All food freshly cooked to order
We are at Ruan Minor Recreation Ground Car Park every

Friday 5.00pm to 8.00pm - All Welcome!

MULLION MECHANICS
FULL WORKSHOP FACILITIES

SERVICING TO ALL PETROL & DIESEL VEHICLES

AIR-SERVICING & REPAIRS

ECU & ABS FAULT CODE READING

GENERAL VEHICLE REPAIRS

MOT

EXHAUSTS

01326 240620 or 07977 596366
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As I write this ar�cle, we are between storms Dudley
and Eunice, something that we are eminently used
to, but we have come through an unusually benign
winter this year, so this is somewhat an unwanted

depar�ng gi� from winter really. Luckily there is not much young growth breaking
to get damaged in the winds.

Well March is the �me I really get going for seed sowing in the green-
house, this year more than ever before the great peat debate is rearing its head.
With all domes�c use of peat in composts set to be banned by the government by
2024 and commercial use to end by 2030ish and the usual compost harder to get
hold of, what will you be sowing your seeds into this year? I have always been an
advocate of peat based seed and po�ng composts and I wrote an essay and
presenta�on on this subject back in my university days. A good peat-based seed
compost is really hard to beat as a substrate peat is ideal as it retains moisture well
and nutrients and is generally sterile which is vital for seed sowing. The altern-
a�ves have generally been coarse, very free draining and struggled to retain mois-
ture, o�en poorly sterilised, but the biggest downfall and what generally rules life
is that the alterna�ves have just been too expensive. Money is always the biggest
driving factor in all walks of life, however good people’s inten�ons are.

To this effect this season I am trialling a peat free alterna�ve alongside my
usual trusted peat-based compost. It must be said that some brands of regular
compost are not great. The peat free compost I will be using is made by Melcourt
and has an RHS accredita�on and is sold locally. I understand that it is more free
draining than my usual compost and I am prepared to have to feed the plants
more in it as this is a known problems with the peat free alterna�ves. The compan-
ies are going to have to reformulate their plant food to accommodate this I feel. I
will keep you updated how I get on, this change in compost use is not a new phe-
nomenon: a genera�on or more back prepared composts were not so readily
available and gardeners of old had their own mixes which were loam based and
had leaf mould and other bits in. Some people s�ll like this idea but they could
vary a lot and making them sterile so you had no weed seed and diseases in them
was not easy to the home gardener. The pre-prepared peat based compost in-

Cont.

by David Endean

Gardening in March
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creased germina�on success. I must say I have never advocated these peat-based
composts to be used as soil condi�oners, truly this is a waste of resources and ex-
pense when cheaper alterna�ves which in my opinion do a superior job exist. Us-
ing well-ro�ed farmyard manure, leaf mould or garden compost, is be�er as peat
in its elf has no nutri�onal value to the plant and weed seed is less of an issue as
there will be a natural seed bank in the soil that you are mixing up which you will
have to contend with also. The only �me to consider its use in this way is for
ericaceous plants when you are looking to keep a low pH, but the use of sulphur
chips can help with this.

Perhaps you read this more for jobs to do, so I will try to give you some
before I run out of my allo�ed space. Now is the �me to prune back shrubs like the
dogwoods and willows which are grown for their coloured stems. These are most
pronounced on the young growth so regular pruning helps to keep the bushes
young and vibrant looking and also neatly contained as they grow fast and can
sprawl around and smother some of your other garden goodies. Those winter
flowering heathers will be sadly coming to an end soon now so as the flowers fade
get the shears out and trim the bushes lightly to remove the old flowers. This will
help to keep the bush compact and not too woody as they do not regenerate well
from old wood. I really do like winter flowering heathers - they are good doers in
my book cheerful over a very long period in the winter, robust as long as they are
not shaded and more tolerant of a higher pH than their summer flowering
brethren.

I will be sowing my tomatoes in the greenhouse this month as I find this
is always early enough and some early crops of le�uce, cabbage, spring onions,
beetroot radish and carrots undercover. Out in the veg patch, ground prepara�on
will take place in earnest ready for my Sweetpeas to be planted out in April. Also,
if I can I like to plant out my onion sets later in the month if the weather allows.
This year I will be using my tried and tested varie�es of Sturon and Red Baron once
again. I have said it many �mes before, but you really have to take advantage of
the weather windows in March as we normally get a spell when the soil becomes
ideal then the weather changes and it can be a month before we get back there
again.

Well, I be�er stop now before the editor cut me off. All it leaves me to say
is enjoy your gardening and hope to see you at the spring flower show in the vil-
lage hall.

Gardening, cont….
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Smugglers Fish & Chips
Fresh local fish delivered daily

Opens February 3rd
Opening Hours until Easter:

Thursdays 4.30pm to 7pm

Fridays and Saturdays: 4.30pm to 8pm

Tel: 01326 290763
1 Kynance Terrace, The Lizard TR12 7NH

Carpentry - Stud wall, architrave and skirting, doors hung, shelving.

Bespoke Joinery -Windows,Doors,Cabinets.

Painting and Decorating andWallpapering.

Tiling floor and wall.

General Interior and Exterior Maintenance.

Electrical Domestic installation and Test.

Appliance Testing (PAT)
Phone: 01326 290575

Mob: 07971 007 028
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ANSWERS TO FEBRUARY QUIZ

MARCH QUIZ
It’s all about the Money

1. Which country was the first to use paper currency?

2. What is the most faked currency in the world?

3. Australia - first to issue which type of bank note?

4. The Old Lady of Threadneedle Street - nickname for?

5. Who introduced the magnetic strip on credit cards?

6. What is the most popular bank note?

7. The one-dollar New Zealand coin features which bird?

8. Ancient Rome currency - made from which material?

9. International Monetary Fund headquarters, where?

10. Oldest US penny, sold for $1.2m in 2015. How old?

1. Which country was founded in February 1536? Argentina

2. First 45 RPM Vinyl recorded was released in what year. 1949

3. February’s birthstone is what . Amethyst

4. The odds of being born on the 29th are..... (have a
guess!) 1 in 1461

5. In 1659 what was used for first time in UK to settle a
debt. A cheque

6. The length of Feb. kept changing – what was the
minimum 23 days

7. Who made their first TV appearance in America in 1964. The Beatles

8. The Saxons called Feb. “Sol-monath” which means..... Cake month

9. The Romans added Feb. To the calendar, when 713 B.C.

10. Which popular animation movie was released in 1938. Snow White
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GRADE RUAN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Council held at

The Sunday School Room, Methodist Chapel, Ruan Minor
on Wednesday 19th January 2022 at 19.00

183/21 Persons Present/Apologies
Present: Cllrs Preston (Chair), Green (Vice Chair), Agutter, Cox, P
Collins, Fleetwood, Keeley, Lee, Stephens, Trewin.
Apologies: Cllrs S Collins, Scolding. Cllr Soady CC.
In attendance: L Dunkley (Parish Clerk). 1 member of the public.
184/21 To Receive Declarations of Interest /
Dispensations.
Cllrs Cox and Lee declared an interest in PA21/12133. Cllr Stephens
declared an interest in PA22/00013 & PA21/12524.
185/21 Public Participation.
T Phillips explained that he was present to answer any questions on
PA21/12133.
186/21 Reports from outside bodies.
Village Hall – Cllr Agutter expressed the need for coordination for
Jubilee celebrations in June.
187/21 Council Meeting: Minutes 12 January 2022
RESOLVED that the above Minutes of the Meeting of the Council
having been previously circulated, be taken as read, approved and
signed. Cllrs Agutter/Trewin. 9 voted in favour, 1 abstained: Cllr Cox.
No matters NOTED.
*Cllrs Cox & Lee left the meeting
188/21 Planning Applications for consideration
PA21/12133: Outline Planning Application w/ some matters
reserved: Construction of Detached Local Needs Dwelling. T Phillips.
Land North Of Maen Veor Barn Hill Cadgwith TR127JU
The Council supported this application, noting that the low profile of
the building does not negatively impact on the landscape or public
view; that the site is adjacent to the built form of Cadgwith; that the
location is sustainable as it is close to village facilities; that access is
suitable. The Council also comment that building materials should be
in keeping with nearby dwellings. Proposed, seconded. Unanimous.
Clerk to respond
*Cllrs Cox & Lee re-entered the meeting
189/21 PA21/12704: Listed Building Consent for replacement
of modern rotten fixed softwood ground floor bay window with better
opening softwood window. John Jones. The Haven Ruan Minor TR12
7JL
The Council supported the application. Proposed, seconded.
Unanimous.

Cont....
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Clerk to respond
*Cllr Stephens left the meeting
190/21 PA22/00013: Proposed change of use of holiday
accommodation permitted by application number PA12/06747 to a
dwellinghouse. Mr and Mrs P Dunmall. Bodrigy Lodge Access To
Bodrigy Cadgwith Ruan Minor TR12 7JU
The Council supported the application on the strict condition that a
comprehensive landscaping and tree planting plan is drawn up and
implemented (6.25 & 6.26 in the Planning Policy Statement refer).
Proposed, seconded. 5 in favour, 3 against, 1 abstained.
Clerk to respond
191/21 PA21/12524: Listed Building Consent for proposed
Parking Area. Miss Bewes. Corner House Cadgwith Ruan Minor TR12
7JU
The Council supported the application. Proposed, seconded.
Unanimous.
Clerk to respond
*Cllrs Stephens re-entered the meeting
192/21 Planning Applications decided by CC since the last
meeting. None.
193/21 Preapplications, consultations and appeals. None.

194/21 Section 106 Agreements and Planning Conditions
NOTED clarification on the Council’s ability to request as above.
195/21 Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP)
DISCUSSED the potential of developing an NDP in the Parish. There
was a lengthy discussion about the pros and cons of a Parish Plan vs
an NDP. It was felt that fact-finding was needed to gather information
about the production of an NDP; that the following planning meeting
in February should consider the information; that a working group
could be formed to progress – including gathering public interest and
opinion, and identifying local expertise.
Clerk to contact CC officers
196/21 Update: Cornwall Council survey working group
RECEIVED as above. Chair to collate and submit response. Cllr
Preston to pursue
197/21 Notification of meeting /items for agenda
NOTED: Jubilee celebrations; Cadgwith Fishing Cove Trust update;
NDP (21/2).
198/21 Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
None.

The meeting closed at 20:10.

Parish Council Minutes, cont…..
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From the Gazette Arch ives
30 Years Ago - March 1992

This charming illustration of the Ruan Minor fruit and vegetable shop
opposite the school was on the cover of the March 1992 Gazette.

Unfortunately, the artist was not credited.
Below is a picture of how it looks today.
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SURGERY HOURS

NUMBERS YOU MIGHT NEED

Ruan Minor Surgery - 290852
Monday 9am - 12 noon
Tuesday 2pm - 5.30pm
Wednesday CLOSED ALL DAY
Thursday 2pm - 5.30pm
Friday 9am - 12 noon
Lizard Surgery - 290415
Monday 2pm - 5.30pm
Tuesday 9am - 12 noon
Wednesday CLOSED ALL DAY
Thursday 9am - 12 noon
Friday 2pm - 5.30pm

Mullion Health Centre - 240212
Mon 8.30am - 6pm
Tue 8.30am - 6pm
Wed 8.30am - 6pm, 6.30pm - 8pm
Thu 8.30am - 6pm, Closed 1pm - 2pm
Fri 8.30am - 6pm, Closed 1pm - 2pm

All Surgeries will be closed on the following
Bank Holidays:
New Year’s Day Good Friday
Easter Monday Early May
Spring/Whitsun Summer/August
Christmas Day Boxing Day

ST RUAN WITH GRADE 290583
Sheila Stephens 078780 70269.
ST MICHAEL’S, MULLION &
ST MARY’S, HELSTON.
Fr. Andrew 312763
METHODIST MINISTER
Rev Diane Grice 240200
NHS DIRECT 111
POLICE
Helston Police Station 08452 777444
Emergency calls 999
Non urgent calls 101
PCSO Julie Berry 07595 008199
Crimestoppers 0800 555111
MOBILE LIBRARY 0300 1234111
GRADE-RUAN UNDER FIVES
Clare Tipper 07929 902938
GRADE-RUAN C OF E SCHOOL
Secretary 290613

MULLION SCHOOL 240098
GRADE RUAN PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman: Jeb Preston 07964215277
CORNWALL COUNCILLOR
Anthony Soady 07546 218200
VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Liz Outten 290910
RUAN MINOR STORES & POST OFFICE
Claire Bollard 290138
RECREATION GROUND COMMITTEE
Secretary: Mike Fleetwood 290365
RUAN MINOR FOOTBALL CLUB tba
CADGWITH GIG CLUB
Secretary: Mike Hardy 290282
NATIONAL TRUST
Lizard Office 222170
RNAS CULDROSE 01326 552415

07768106569

DEFIBRILLATORS
LOCATIONS
Cadgwith:

Near Ladies Toilets
Ruan Minor:

In Porch of Doctors Surgery.

If used
Please return to the cabinet and contact

Jeff Lee Tel. 01326 290143
Email:jeff.lee@grpc.org.uk or

Mike Fleetwood, Tel: 07831 401464
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B&B Accommoda�on p28
Cadgwith Canines Dog Trainer p20
Cadgwith Cove Co�ages p25
Cornish Gardening Services p24
Cornwall Oven Cleaning p29
Duke Stone p18
ESP Installa�ons - Electrical p24
Franchis Holidays p14
Freddy Trewin Stone Hedging p20
Gryphon Computer Support p24
Handy Carpenter p18
Home Help - Veronique Limon p21
Housel Bay Hotel p38
James Picture Frames p28
Jumunjy Thai Cuisine p2
Kuggar Stoves p10
La Pe�te Boulangerie p30
Mobile Hairdresser Karen R p31
Mobile Hairdresser Rebecca L p10
Mullion Mechanics p40
Norbert Varga - Electrician p30
Oldfield Plumbing Services p3
Pendle Funeral Services p8
Polurrian Hotel p34
Property Maintenance - R. White p44
RE Tonkins Funeral Directors P16
RH Jane & Sons Decorators p28

Ruan Minor Post Office & Store p52
Sam Jane Fitness p51
Smugglers Fish & Chips p44
Telstar Taxis p8
Tree Surgeon, LH Williams p20
Treleague Dairy p36
T’s Fish and Chips p40
Village Hall p6

DON’T FORGET
SHOP LOCAL!

Need any products
or services?
Find a suitable
suppler here.

All the advertisers
listed in this index
are local to Grade

Ruan.
Tell them you saw
their ad in the
Grade Ruan
Gazette!

A����������’ I����
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March begins with Pancake Day on 1st March, then St Piran’s Day on 5th

March, takes in St Patrick’s Day on the 17th, the Spring Flower Show on 19th

March and finishes withMothering Sunday on 27thMarch. Phew! As always,
we’ll have everything you need to celebrate each event in style. Cards, gi�
ideas and food op�ons to name just a few.

This month we are introducing some new products from Penny’s Pies. We
have been looking to source pork pies for quite some �me and Penny’s of
Manaccan are ‘Perfectly Proper Pies’! As well as tradi�onal pork pies, there
are numerous different flavours including Steak and Ale, Broad Bean and
Feta as well as Cheese and Broccoli. We will also have scotch eggs, quiches
and sweet tarts. There is certainly something for everyone and the ones
we’ve tasted so far are delicious.

As always, the Post Office has Euro currency available on demand and other
currencies, if ordered before 2pm, can be collected the following day.
Please remember your passport or driving licence if you wish to pay for
your currency with a card.


